
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF AN ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 
AND 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
IN THE MATTER OF STATE AID 

FOR IMPROVEMENTS AT 
 

LAWRENCE J. TIMMERMAN AIRPORT 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 

 
A petition resolution requesting state financial assistance has been filed by Milwaukee County 
with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation, Bureau of Aeronautics to help carry out the 
following development at Lawrence J. Timmerman Airport, Milwaukee, Wisconsin: 
 

Extension of the primary runway by 600 feet by constructing an additional 300 feet at each 
end of Runway 15L-33R.  Additionally, the associated parallel taxiway will be extended 
and drainage improvements will be made in conformance with Milwaukee Metropolitan 
Sewerage District (MMSD) Chapter 13, Surface and Storm Water Rules. 
 

This project does not include wetland impacts and does not include floodplain impacts. 
 
All interested persons are notified of the availability of a Preliminary Environmental Assessment 
of the effects of the proposed improvements.  The Preliminary Environmental Assessment is 
available for examination at the Milwaukee Public Library – Mill Road Branch, 6431 N. 76th 
St., Milwaukee, WI 53223.  Further information regarding the proposed improvements is 
available for inspection at the Milwaukee Public Library – Mill Road Branch, 6431 N. 76th St., 
Milwaukee, WI 53223, Lawrence J. Timmerman Airport (Gran-Aire, Inc. offices), 9305 W. 
Appleton Ave, Milwaukee, WI 53207, or online at:  http://www.mitchellairport.com 
/projects.html. 
 
Notice is hereby given that Milwaukee County will hold a public hearing on the report from 3:00 
p.m. to 5:00 p.m. and from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. on January 11, 2012 at the Hyatt Place, 11777 
W. Silver Spring Drive, Milwaukee, WI 53225. 
 
All interested persons are invited to attend and present concise, relevant oral and written 
statements concerning the economic, social and environmental effects of the proposed 
development and its consistency with the goals and objectives of such urban planning as has 
been carried out by the community.  Persons with an interest in or knowledge about historical 
and archaeological resources in the project area developed under this Environmental Assessment 
are invited to present such information at the public hearing. 
 
Additional written testimony may be filed with Milwaukee County if received within ten 
calendar days after the date of the public hearing.  Such testimony should be directed to Kory 
Lewis at the address given below. 
 

TIMMERMAN AIRPORT RUNWAY EA 
c/o COFFMAN ASSOCIATES 
237 NW Blue Parkway, Suite 100 
Lee’s Summit, Missouri 64063 


